
District 6960 Sanibel-Captiva Rotary Club Organized 1979 
Chartered March 18, 1980 

Get all our club news on these 

Social Media Platforms view or join us on: 

Web-site: www.sanibelrotary.org 

FACEBOOK: Sanibel-Captiva Rotary Club 

Twitter:  #@sancaprotary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

   

 
  

 

Board of Director Officers: 

President: Holli Martin 

President Elect:  John Danner 

Vice President: Eldon Bohrofen 

Secretary: Chet Sadler 

Treasurer: Jack Alexander 

Sergeant-at-Arms: Don Russell 

 

Board Directors: 

James Cardle  2020 

Cindy DeCosta    2020 

Dorrie Hipschman 2018 

E. J. Neafsey             2018 

John Schwandke 2019 

Rodger Triftshauser    2019 

Immediate PP-Charlie Emerson 

 

Trust Fund Board 

John Carney  2019 

Dan Cohn   2018 

Scott Congress-Treas 2018 

Chris DeCosta  2020 

Barbara Ellis  2020  

Bill Rahe   2019 

 

TRF Chair…Chet Sadler 

 

    

 
ROTARY  

PRESIDENT 2017-18 
Ian H. S. Riseley 

 

 

  

 

       

 

  San-Captions  

ROTARY DISTRICT 
#6960 GOVERNOR  

2017-2018 
Bobbi Bird   

 

 

 

 

CLUB SONG …Giver of all things good, We Thank you for this food, With one accord.  Lead us we humbly pray, Onward 
in Rotary's way of service day by day, Most Gracious Lord 
(Tune of My Country Tis of Thee) 
 

 

 

 
 
 

  

12/15/17 

ROTARY SPEAKER SCHEDULE SERIES 2017: 
DECEMBER Coordinators:  Richard Green and Bill Letendre  
15 Nicholas Mall, PHD “Holiday Surprises”  
22 Club assembly      
29 Member classification talks     
 
 

 

 

 

ELECTION OF CLUB OFFICERS                             

FOR   JULY  1, 2018- JUNE 30,2019 

 

TWO AT-LARGE CLUB BOARD OPENINGS 

TWO TRUST BOARD POSITIONS OPEN 

 
 

Current 2017-2018 Board of Directors: 

James Cardle  2020 

Cindy DeCosta    2020 

Dorrie Hipschman 2018 

E. J. Neafsey             2018 

John Schwandke 2019 

Rodger Triftshauser    2019 

PP-Charlie Emerson 

 
Dorrie Hipschman and E. J. Neafsey terms on the 

Club Board of Directors are expiring as of next year, 

June 30, 2018. PP Charlie Emerson rolls off replaced 

by Immediate PP Holli Martin. 

Candidates to fill two at-large 

positions on Club Board of Directors, 

three year term: 
Richard Green 

Roger Grogman 

E. J. Neafsey 

 

UPCOMING DECEMBER DATES TO REMEMBER:   

12/16 Road Kill, 8 am meet at Carlton-Nauman Constr. Office 

12/19 Board of Directors, 5pm Bank of the Islands  
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Board of Director Officers: 

President: John Danner 

President Elect:  Eldon Bohrofen 

Vice President: John Raho 

Secretary: Chet Sadler 

Treasurer: Jack Alexander 

Sergeant-at-Arms: Don Russell 

Immediate PP-Holli Martin 

 

Trust Fund Board 

John Carney  2019 

Dan Cohn   2018 

Scott Congress-Treas 2018 

Chris DeCosta  2020 

Barbara Ellis  2020  

Bill Rahe   2019 

 
Dan Cohn and Scott Congress terms on the Trust 

Fund Board are expiring as of next year 2018 June 

30, 2018. 

Candidates to fill these two positions 

are three year term: 

Dorrie Hispchman 

Michael Raab 

John Henshaw 
. 

Trust Fund Board officers termed 

after election of new members. 

 

 

PURPOSED SLATE OF CLUB 

BOARD OFFICERS JULY 1, 2018 

TO JUNE 30, 2019 

SPEAKER NOTES FROM 12/8/2017 F.I.S.H. 
Some Islanders may think that our beautiful Islands of Sanibel and Captiva are protected from the wows and troubles of society beyond 
our shores.  In some cases that might be true but when you realize that our local Island human service organization - F.I.S.H. (Food 
Program, Island Based, Social Service, Helping Hands) received 14,399 service requests from 2,772 individuals last year, you realize there 
are people that are truly suffering with the same problems that exist in society throughout the United States. 
Maggie Fiener, President and CEO of F.I.S.H., made a visit to Rotary last week to give the club a review of the organization’s services 
based on last year’s wrap-up number reports:   

• 502 families visited the F.I.S.H. Food Pantry, utilizing 131,625 pounds of food 

• F.I.S.H. volunteers delivered 2,633 meals to island neighbors through Meals-by-F.I.S.H. Program 

• 1,063 backpacks containing weekend food were distributed to our island youth 

• F.I.S.H. financially assisted our island youth to attend 703 instances of the After-School Program 

• F.I.S.H. volunteers provided 7,662 hours of service on behalf of F.I.S.H. 

• F.I.S.H. volunteers made 1,345 reassurance calls to our island neighbors 

• F.I.S.H. volunteers drove 32,184 miles on behalf of F.I.S.H. 

• 102 households received a F.I.S.H. Hurricane Preparedness Resource Packet 

• F.I.S.H. Social Workers provided 366 instances of Emergency Financial Assistance 

• F.I.S.H. Social Workers provided 1,104 instances of Case Management 
Before detailing some of the services F.I.S.H. currently provides for Islanders, Island workers, and tourist, let’s talk about Maggie Fiener 
herself.  To a certain extent Maggie is responsible for the expansion of a small supportive program on the Islands that focused on our 
senior population and ran a small supply depot of medical equipment that was lent out to Islanders in need of this equipment 
temporarily.  Maggie was a volunteer for F.I.S.H. and President of the Board of Directors for a few years before F.I.S.H. decided that the 
community really needed additional human service programs and needed a permanent base of operation, from home based to store 
front with office/supply space and a food pantry.  At the same time, the Board realized they needed a permanent on-site CEO to help 
define the community’s human services needs and how F.I.S.H. could address those needs.  Maggie was asked to become that CEO and 
would only accept the position as a volunteer…no salary.  She now leads the daily operations working along with F.I.S.H.’s twelve-member 
volunteer board.  F.I.S.H. does have a small staff of administrative and management professionals, along with full-time social workers.  
Annually F.I.S.H. has a think-tank focus group that takes time reviewing and evaluating the services being offered and how to improve 
those services and what the future needs of the community might be.  
Do the Islands have needs, consider this…an aging population with medical, mental health issues, nutritional and home safety issues and 
transportation help; seasonal hours for workers with fluctuating salaries, latch key kids, substance abuse, need for school help, youth at 
risk, bullying, just to mention some.   
So, what do they really do now?  Here goes: 
PROGRAMS:  
Food Pantry; Kids Backpack; Meals-by-FISH; Holiday Assistance; Daily Phone Reassurance; Medical Equipment Loan; Hurricane 
Preparedness; Transportation; Visitation, Computer Distribution; Monthly Luncheon; Case Management and Counseling.  
SERVICES:   
Computer Workstations; Community Referrals; ACCESS Assistance; ESOL; Employment Assistance; Healthcare Referrals; Home Health 
Referrals; VITA; Immigration Assistance; Free Notary and Tutoring.  
WORKSHOPS: 
Budgeting; Health & Wellness Series; Crime Prevention; Nutrition; Home Health Provider; Resume Writing; SAFE; SHINE; and more.   
F.I.S.H. may be able to provide emergency financial assistance for rent, utilities, mobile mammography, medical/dental needs and 
more.  Before anyone is considered for our Helping Hands Program, our Program Director discusses current needs and conducts an in-depth 
qualification interview. 

Maggie thanked San-Cap Rotary for being a financial supporter of F.I.S.H.’s after-school program this 
year and for the supportive relationship between these two organizations for many years.   
 

 


